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MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, April 13, 2009 at 7:34 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde





Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President


Also Present:

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk


ABSENT:


Council Members: 
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused) 


Everett Merrill (excused)


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. La Ronde.


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on January 1, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on January 2, 2009 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  


Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned the investing of pension deferral program monies for the Corzine program to apparently pay off the Whitman program.  Mr. Bernstein replied that there were no deferral monies from Governor Whitman, and that they were a different set of deferrals.


NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Treatment Works Application (Rock Avenue Pump Station Project) – 

Kupper LLC – M.G.  The Mayor advised that it is a routine pump station application.  PARSA handles it at no cost to the Borough.

2. 
Application for Charitable Solicitation in Roadways – North Plainfield

Exempt Firefighters – M.G.  The Mayor explained the charitable solicitation as the Exempts’ annual coin toss fundraiser.


OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Commercial Vehicle Ordinance – F.S.S.  Mr. Stabile explained that the Chief of Police would be back at a future date to provide further input on the topic.  The Council had convened a subcommittee on the commercial vehicle question, with heated debate on both sides.  

The Governing Body’s majority sentiment was for stricter enforcement.  The subcommittee stopped meeting, and wanted to hear from the Police Chief.  The Business Association had volunteered some useful ideas.  Mrs. Forbes said that what was on the books was reasonable in the first place.  There were suggestions to register property addresses with such vehicles.  She suggested also registering the individual vehicles, and that enforcement should be a police matter.


Mr. Stabile commented on Business Association suggestions, saying that they had favored property registration, since vehicles could change.  The Mayor said that questions remained regarding commercial markings on vehicles, and that they are required to contain certain lettering.   Mr. Stabile retorted that anything clearly commercial in the street was fair game.   Mr. La Ronde interjected that any and all useful suggestions were valuable.  Unsightliness is a concern.  Mrs. Forbes asked for the Police Department to be part of the discussions.  


The Council President commented that interesting suggestions had come from the Business Association, and that further discussions should certainly include Mr. Hitchcock.  Mr. Righetti commented on the need for the prohibition of vehicles with ladders and tools hanging out the back.   Mr. Stabile said that typically, one such vehicle would be permitted per driveway.  Mr. Singleterry remarked that it would be along the same lines as before.  

2.
City of Plainfield’s anti-crime surveillance camera project – D.S. & F.S.S.  Mr. Singleterry advised of the City’s camera project, and on the risk that it could encourage crime to be pushed into the Borough in response to the surveillance.  He suggested inviting Chief Parenti to comment.  Mr. La Ronde asked if there were any indication as to the scope of the video coverage they would obtain, and Mr. Singleterry reported that much of it is in Front Street.  The Borough Clerk interjected that it might be useful to reach out to the City’s Public Safety Director Martin Hellwig.  Further, Mr. Phoenix informed that the City planned on locating its video monitoring center in the basement of the former Tepper’s building on Front Street. 

3.
Contract with Business & Government Insurance Agency for Professional Risk Management Consulting Services – M.G.  The Mayor explained that this is the annual risk management contract expressed in tonight’s Resolution No. 04-13-09-01p which will be considered shortly at the scheduled Regular Meeting.


REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:
Mrs. Forbes reported that the Board of Education has a really good budget, and the vote would be on April 21st from 3:00 until 9:00 p.m.  West End School participated in the Smile Train program, which performs cleft palate surgery for children in need.  The operations cost approximately $250.00 each, West End School raised enough money for 100 smiles.

Mr. Singleterry reminded that Economic Development would meet in the Community Center at 7:30 p.m. on Wednesday, and that Street Fair applications are now in the hands of those wishing to participate.  The response, thus far, has been positive.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mrs. Forbes and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
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